
 





Report on Sweet Adieu Batch of 2023 
The Sweet Adieu Batch of 2020-2023 celebrated their farewell event on 21st July 2023 with 
enthusiasm and fond memories. The event took place in the Auditorium from 1:30 pm to 3:30 
pm and was filled with various performances and speeches to bid farewell to the outgoing 
students of Holy Cross College, Agartala. The event was organized by the Students’ Council in 
collaboration with the Cultural Coordinator, Dr. Dipanwita Choudhuri Shil. 
The ceremony opened with a serene prayer song, invoking blessings for the graduating batch 
as they embark on their future endeavours. The Principal delivered a heartfelt message, 
imparting words of wisdom and encouragement, urging the students to embrace change and 
remain determined in achieving their dreams. 
The B. Ed students took to the stage, dazzling the audience with their energetic and graceful 
dance performance, setting the mood for the event. Ms. Moushumi Jena from the Centre for 
Counseling Psychology offered insightful guidance on coping with transitions and the 
importance of emotional well-being. 
Celebrating the institution’s rich cultural diversity, the Nepali Dance performance brought forth 
the beauty of Nepali heritage, followed by the melodious song rendition by the 6th-semester 
students from the Human Physiology department. 
Neha Debnath and her team wowed the crowd with their dynamic dance number, while the 
outgoing President and Vice President of the Students’ Council delivered touching speeches 
expressing gratitude and reminiscing about their experiences. 
The Manipuri Dance was a visual treat, showcasing the captivating beauty of Manipuri culture, 
and the Assamese Dance exuded the essence of Assam’s vibrant heritage. The Hindi Dance 
added a splash of Bollywood-inspired colours and moves to the stage, delighting the audience. 
Creativity shone through in the Manipuri Remix Dance, and the duet song by Jesifin Darlong 
and Arajit Roy left a lasting impression on everyone. The South Indian Dance celebrated the 
diverse cultures of India, with the performers skillfully bringing the flavours of South Indian 
traditions to life. 
Vanessa Darlong and Sagarnil Talukdar delivered heartfelt speeches, cherishing their time at 
the institution, and showing all the students from across the department a short clips of their 
stay in HCC. The senior students feel nostalgic by seeing their short video. 
The Remix Dance performance infused energy into the atmosphere, leaving the audience 
enthralled. On the other hand, the final year students poured their hearts into a spirited Hindi 
Dance performance, expressing their joy and excitement. 
As the event drew to a close, Dr. Dipanwita Choudhuri Shil extended her sincere gratitude to 
all participants, faculty, and staff, making the farewell event truly unforgettable. 
The National Anthem resonated through the venue, symbolizing the unity and pride of the 
institution and culminating the Sweet Adieu Batch of 2023’s farewell event on a high note. 
With happiness, excitement, and nostalgia, the students bid adieu to their alma mater, carrying 
with them memories that will forever be etched in their hearts. The event was a harmonious 
blend of cultural performances, heartfelt speeches, and expressions of gratitude, making it an 
extraordinary occasion for everyone involved. 
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